








resources (if not always the financial resources) to conduct 
research from outside the constricted bounds of a blindly 
gay-affirmative psychology than NARTH. We must do 
more than merely comment on the research being pub­
lished (though this is an important function). We have to 
go beyond this by actually contributing to the scholarly lit­
erature and doing so with the utmost professionalism if we 
are to be taken seriously as a valid voice within the psy­
chological sciences. This research is not aimed at our 
activist opponents, who are beyond persuasion, but 
toward the broad middle of mental health professionals 
who are (at least in private) willing to consider reasoned 
arguments and are not ideologically wedded to a hostile 
position in the debate over the legitimacy of change-ori­
ented therapies. Despite the vast resources behind gay­
affirmative research, these individuals and institutions do 
not have easy access to one source of data that we can read­
ily procure-clients who have and are experiencing change 
in their same-sex attractions. Our research needs in various 
ways to document these realities and hold them out to our 
professions so that the experiences of these clients does not 
get ignored or discounted. 

Conclusion 

The Counseling Psychologist has provided a ful service by 
publishing this special issue, although perha not com­
pletely in the manner the editors may have envisioned. 
NARTH can be encouraged that the validity of clien 'reli­
gious values and the possibility of their experiencino ben­
efit from conversion therapy are affirmed in this work. 
Alternatively, the special issue offers yet another ober 
reminder that there are powerful forces at work in our pro­
fessions intent on reshaping the psychological and moral 
sensibilities of Western culture regarding human sexuality. 
Therapists who engage in change-oriented treatments and 
the clients who experience change in same-sex attractions 
constitute a formidable obstacle to the attainment of this mis­
sion, and as such are a prime target for professional delegit­
imization. NARTH is in a unique position to assist i practi­
tioners through providing professional resource , conduct­
ing research, and being a supportive voice in our professions 
and the greater culture. Collectively, we have a voice that is 
now more than ever being taken seriously, as I belie\-e · sub­
stantiated by the publication of this pecial · e. 


